
 

 

President’s Message 

Friendship Quilters of San Diego 

www.friendshipquilterssd.org 
Shelly Gragg: Webmaster 
Gloria Mauno: Newsletter Editor 
Email: FriendshipQuiltersSD@gmail.com 

September 2016 

Patchwork Post 

 Board Meeting  

Monday, August 29, 6:00 pm at  

Charlene Renne’s home.   

Guild Meeting:   

2nd Monday of the month  

(Sept—June) 7 PM, Garden Road 

Elementary School 

Meetings 

Jenny K. Lyon 

Lecture/Meeting:  September 12, 2016 

Workshop: Sunday 9/11/2016 

 

Louisa Smith 

Lecture/Meeting:  October 10, 2016 

Workshops: Sat. & Sun. 10/8-9/2016 

 

Wendy Mathson 

Lecture/Meeting:  November 14, 2016 

Workshop: Sat. & Tues. 11/12 & 15/2016  

 

Kim Fauth 

Lecture/Meeting:  January  9, 2017 

Workshop: Sunday 1/8/2017 

 

Patt Blair 

Lecture/Meeting:  March 13, 2017 

Workshop: Sun. & Mon. 3/12-13/2017 

 

Christine Barnes 

Lecture/Meeting:  April 10, 2017 

Workshop: Sun. & Mon. 4/9-10/2017 

 

Anelie Belden 

Lecture/Meeting:  May 8, 2017 

Workshop: Sunday 5/7/2017 

Speakers & Workshops  
at a Glance: 

Welcome to Friendship Quilters, 2016 - 2017.  We are looking forward to a wonderful year 

of learning together and extending our friendships and skills.  It is with pleasure that I 

assume the role as your president and look forward to visiting with each one of you and 

hearing more about you, what you like to do, and sharing what your quilting styles are. 

Carol has lined up some great speakers and dynamite workshops.  It’s a good variety of 

styles and methods.  I’m looking forward to having the opportunity to attend and add to 

my quilting knowledge base.  Don’t you love learning new things? 

But seriously, we have some new people on the Board and we are striving to do better all 

the time.  Cheryl Wilson gets a vacation from treasurer-ing as Diane Decker-Hauser assumes 

that role.  Ann Morgart, Karla Seyb-Stockton, Mary Tabar, Susan Busch and I are all new 

at our jobs. We are ready to go.  But nothing happens without all of you.  So stick with us 

and help make this a super year! 

Looking forward to seeing everyone! 

Charleen Renne 

Our first speaker this year is Sue Lyon.  She will be showing us how to make her “Daisy 

Fill Table Runner”.  It looks like fun and I plan to attend.  We still need more people to 

sign up for this Sunday, September 11, 11:00am - 5:00pm workshop.  It costs $35.00 and 

falls the day before the meeting, so let Carol Kaplan know if you would like to attend, or 

just show up.  Look on the website for the supply list.  

Sign Up Reminder ! ! ! 

Hello, everyone, and welcome to a new year of sharing, learning and friendships.  I will be 

starting off this year with a little bit of sadness as I leave Ruth and Karla with Philanthro-

py, and start my adventure as your president.  I dearly loved working with all of you quilt-

ers, the quilts, the donors, and recipients of our work.  Thank you for making the last three 

years special.  Ruth was a fabulous teammate and participated with me in all of our activi-

ties, including gathering, cutting, sewing, quilting and distributing our works.  Our Philan-

thropy nights were so much fun.  We did a lot of good work and had a good time, too.  My 

time here was actually way more fun than I thought it would be! 

Our last donation was 116 placemats to Meals-on-Wheels.  24 of those were donated by 

Barbara Tritchler’s sewing students.  She gives sewing lessons in her home and has the stu-

dents do a community service project.  This year it was placemats for Philanthropy. Yea!  

And thank you.  We also delivered 21 quilts to Project Linus, half were baby quilts and 

four of the 21 were donations from Guild members made with their own fabric.  That says 

a lot about the generosity of Friendship Quilters. Ruth and Karla will be dynamite Co-

chairs of Philanthropy now, so expect great things! 

Goodbye to Philanthropy 

http://www.friendshipquilterssd.org
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2015/2016 Board Library News 

Membership 
Renewal Time! 

Membership table is busy in September.  Please try to 

bring a check already filled out or exact cash. 

Make checks to: Friendship Quilters of San Diego for 

$35.00 

Thanks!  Michele and Grace 

Welcome Back!!! 

One of our members has donated a fantastic collection of gorgeous, 

hard-cover, oversize, coffee-table books devoted to a variety of 

artistic topics.  We are going to have a SPECIAL SALE of these 

books at the table outside the door. 

Prices will range from $5 to $15.  Please stop by to look at these gems 

and consider adding one to your collection. 

Are you looking for some Autumn Inspiration? 

Thinking about getting some Christmas Gifts completed early?  

Come by the Library Table or check us out on line.   We have an 

enormous selection of wonderful books available to give you new 

ideas.  If you need any instructions about how to access the library on 

line - just let us know. 

PLEASE RETURN ALL OF YOUR LIBRARY BOOKS AT THE 

SEPTEMBER MEETING! 

Several new books arrived over the summer - let us know if you would 

like to reserve one: 

QUILT BLOCK COOKBOOK     

SIMPLE CHRISTMAS TIDINGS 

75 FUN FAT QUARTERS  

FARM GIRL VINTAGE 

SCRAP-BASKET STRIPS & SQUARES 

FOOLPROOF MACHINE QUILTING 

HAPPY QUILTS 

Plus we have three of Mary Lou Weidman's books: Quilted Memories, 

Whimsies & Whynots, and Out of the Box with Easy Blocks.  She 

told us she would have her newest book available sometime in 

September. 

See you at the Library Table! 

Yvonne, Marilyn and Holly   

President                                               Charleen Renne  

Vice President                                          Carol Kaplan  

Secretary                                              Colleen McCune  

Treasurer                                  Dianne Decker-Hauser  

Programs 2016/2017                                Carol Kaplan  

Programs Assistant                             Elaine Swatniki  

Membership          Michele Cassidy & Grace Steinway  

Philanthropy     Ruth O’Neil & Karla Seyb-Stockton  

Newsletter                                                Gloria Mauno  

Website                                                      Shelly Gragg  

Mailing                                                       Amy Wazny  

Media/PR/Advertising                                 Barb Dacy  

Library                        Holly Torrez & Yvonne Gagne  

Retreats/Loot Locker                           Jennifer Shults  

Refreshments                                            Ann Morgart  

Phone Tree                                           Margaret Byrne  

Banner Master                                      Marilyn Garner  

Special Projects                                       Candy Mittag  

Opportunity of the Month                           Sue Busch  

Sharing/Photographer                            Gloria Mauno  

Door Prizes Everyone! Bring a gift on your birthday 

 month  

Liberty Quilting 

Barbara Dacy 
Longarm Machine Quilting 
and other related services 

Ramona, California 
Phone: 760-525-1661 

LibertyQ4U@gmail.com 
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Philanthropy 

Don’t you love having a hobby that is so creative and 

beneficial at the same time?!? Well, we’re willing to feed that 

appetite! We will have placemat kits for Meals on Wheels 

and quilt kits for Project Linus at our next meeting. Please 

consider spending a few hours each month putting these kits 

together for these worthy organizations. 

I would be most interested in hearing from you about other 

worthy causes which we could support. Let’s each resolve to 

use our gifts and talents to be of comfort to others! 

Ruth O’Neil & Karla Seyb-Stockton  
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Programs 

Hello Friendship Quilters, 

I hope you've been having a relaxing and memorable 

summer, with plenty of time thrown in for quilting!  For 

me, It's gone by too quickly, except I'll be glad to say good-

bye to the heat.  All too soon it will be time for back--to-

school and then, next thing you know, the holiday season is 

upon us ... but that means it's also time for us to get back to 

Friendship Guild meetings and workshops ... woohoo!!!    

I'd like to remind you there is still time and room to sign up 

for all the workshops we've got lined up for the coming 

season, especially the first one, which actually happens the 

Sunday BEFORE our first guild meeting.  Here are details 

for the next few workshops: 

Daisy Fill Table Runner with Jenny K. Lyon 

Sunday, September 11, 11:00 - 5:00, Paradise Sewing 

$35 members/$45 non-members 

Curves & Circles That Create Wonderful Illusions with 

Louisa Smith 

Saturday AND Sunday, October 8 and 9, 10:00 - 4:00 and 

11:00 - 5:00, Paradise Sewing 

$75 members/$85 non-members 

From Black and White to Brilliant with Wendy Mathson 

Saturday, November 12, 10:00 - 4:00, Paradise Sewing 

$35 members/$45 non-members 

Storm At Sea The Wendy Way (Updated) with Wendy 

Mathson 

Tuesday, November 15, 10:00 - 4:00. Paradise Sewing 

$35 members/$45 non-members 

Please let me know if you are interested in signing up for 

any of these workshops. I don't know if you've noticed what 

a great value they are.  Several of our speakers who are 

scheduled for the 2017 portion of the year are offering the 

SAME workshops at major quilt shows or other venues for 

$80 to $100 ... more than twice what you can get them for 

through our guild! 

 As always, you can sign up for future workshops at guild 

meetings, but I'm also available via email or phone, 

ESPECIALLY if you are interested in the Daisy Fill 

workshop.  Here's to a great start of our new quilting 

season. 

Carol Kaplan 

2016-17 Program Chair 

760.290.3620 
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August & September Birthdays 

BIRTHDAY FIRST_NAME LAST_NAME 

Aug 04 YVONNE GAGNE 

Aug 05 LINDA WARREN 

Aug 05 SANDRA MC CULLOUGH 

Aug 08 GLORIA MAUNO 

Aug 10 TERESA STALNAKER 

Aug 12 IRIS WILLIAMS 

Aug 13 MYRL BIVENS 

Aug 15 SUSAN DILLON 

Aug 15 NADYA GAIL WOELFER 

Aug 22 CONNIE MONTOYA 

Aug 26 CATHY CASTLEBERRY 

Aug 31 CARRIE POIRIER 

Sep 03 NANCY BREISCH 

Sep 03 PAM ASBURY 

Sep 09 JACQUELINE PARADA 

Sep 22 DEBRA BROYLES 

Sep 23 LISA BIGELOW 

Sep 28 JERRE MAYER 

Sep 29 PEGGY CASTOR 

Upcoming Events 

Quilt, Craft & Sewing Festival 

Orange County, CA - Sept. 29 - Oct. 1, 2015 

88 Fair Drive  

Costa Mesa, CA  92626 

The Hangar 

Admission $10 for 3 Days - FREE with coupon 

HOURS: 10 AM - 5 PM Thursday & Friday | 10 

AM - 4 PM Saturday 

Sign up  HERE for mailing list for free coupon. 

 http://oi.vresp.com/?fid=2321dea5d8v 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Temecula Annual Old Town Temecula Outdoor 

Quilt Show 

Saturday, October 1, 2016 - 10am to 4pm 

Free Admission 

Live Auction; Silent Auction; Vendors; Opportunity 

Quilt; Quilt Walk; Challenge Quilts 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Quiltfest Oasis  

Palm Springs Convention Center 

277 N Avenida Caballeros 

Palm Springs, CA 92262 

October 6-8, 2016 

The Merchants Mall and Quilt Show daily hours: 

Thursday, October 6      10:00 am to 6:00 pm  

Friday, October 7            10:00 am to 6:00 pm  

Saturday, October 8       10:00 am to 6:00 pm 

Admission $14.00 includes re-admission 

http://oi.vresp.com/?fid=2321dea5d8
http://oi.vresp.com/?fid=2321dea5d8


 

 

AWL 

BOBBIN 

BUTTONS 

CLOTH 

DARNING 

DRESSMAKER 

ELASTIC 

EMBROIDERY 

EYES 

FABRIC 

GROMMETS     

HEM 

HOOKS 

LACE 

MAGNIFYING GLASS 

MENDING 

NEEDLES 

PATCH 

PATTERN 

PENCIL 

PINCUSHION     

PINS 

QUILTING 

RIBBON 

RIPS 

ROTARY CUTTER 

SCISSORS 

SEAM RIPPER 

SEAMSTRESS 

SHEARS 

SNAPS     

SPOOL 

STITCH 

TAILOR 

TAPE MEASURE 

TEARS 

THIMBLE 

THREAD 

TRACING PAPER 

TRACING WHEEL 

ZIPPER  

Sewing Word Search 

Find and circle all of the Sewing words that are hidden in the grid. 

The remaining letters spell an old saying. 



 

 

Anatomy of a Sewing Machine Needle - From JoAnn.com 

Your article contributions are always welcome for publication in the Patchwork Post.  We’re always looking for 

good recipes, interesting upcoming events, or personal sharing.  Let us get to know you.  Send in your life high-

lights… a milestone birthday, a birth of a grandchild, or other events.  If there’s room in the newsletter, I’ll do 

my best to fit it in.  Email me at FriendshipQuiltersSD@gmail.com 

~ Gloria Mauno, newsletter editor 

Submit Your Articles Here!  Let’s share our lives. 



 

 

Next General Meeting  

September 12, 2016 
 Name Tag 

 Your Mug 

 Library Books 

 Items for Sharing 

 Birthday Door Prizes 

 

Doors Open for Setup      6:00pm 

Tables Ready                   6:30pm 

Meeting Begins                7:00pm 

Please help put chairs away after the meeting 

Friendship Quilters of San Diego meet at  

Garden Road Elementary School 

14614 Garden Road 

 Poway, CA 92064-5299 

Friendship Quilters of San Diego  

P.O. Box 1174   

Poway, CA 92074-1174 


